
 

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Minutes 

September 2, 2010 
 

 

Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Tawny Espinoza at 12:00 p.m. 

 

 Roll Call 

Board Members Present:   Tawny Espinoza 

Yvette Carnine 

David McIlnay      

Dr. William Findlay 

     Lenna Watson 

     Bart Dickson 

     Scott Coleman 

     Bruce Hill (Ex-Officio) 

  

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 

     Tressa Fisher, Administration Specialist 

     Mike Vendegna, Parks Superintendent 

     Traci Wieland, Recreation Superintendent 

 

 

Grand Valley Zoological Quest 

Guests:    Janet Gardner 

     Harlin Wall 

     Peter Woodbury      

          

Item 2: Approve Minutes  

David McIlnay moved to approve the August 5, 2010 Parks & Recreation Advisory Board minutes.  Dr. 

William Findlay seconded.  Bruce Hill requested the minutes reflect his position as “Ex-Officio”.  The 

minutes were approved unanimously, with the above correction.  

 

Motion adopted by the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board:     Yes 6      No 0 

 

 

Item 3: Special Presentation – Grand Valley Zoological Quest 

Janet Gardner discussed the Grand Valley Zoological Quest’s goal to create an educational zoological 

center on the Western Slope. (See attached handout) The plans include building the center in phases, 

with the first phase consisting of a parrot and reptile educational center, and a half enclosed building 

built on an acre to an acre and a half. Mrs. Gardner stated the phase would also include animals from the 

ecosystem of a tropical forest, and said their main focus will be on “education”. The group expressed 

Matchett Park was the desired location for the zoo, stating the property has many of the qualities they 

are looking for, such as space, interesting land features, valleys, hills, and a leach creek. All of these 

features encourage natural behaviors for the animals and reduce the stress of being caged. They also 

prefer Matchett Park’s location, due to its close proximity to the Interstate.  

 

The group also discussed their plans for generating income, not only to help sustain, but to grow the zoo.  

The plans include birthday party rentals, convention room rentals for businesses and private parties, 
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traveling science exhibits, admission fees, producing e-books, selling naturally discarded feathers and 

reptile skins, renting out lab space, summer science classes, snack bar, and a retail shop. They also 

intend to pursue grant opportunities for additional funding.  

 

The Grand Valley Zoological quest plans to expand the zoo in multiple phases, possibly including an 

insectory and an exhibit of “animals from Colorado”. The group is requesting to share in the planning 

and development of the parks master plan, and is requesting to lease Matchett Park from the City for 100 

years for $1.00. The group’s proposal is for a “renewable lease” that would include the Parks and 

Recreation Department being responsible for all ground maintenance and landscaping. Lenna Watson 

expressed concern regarding the financial impact the maintenance/landscaping piece could have on the 

Parks and Recreation department, referring to the current budget restraints the City is facing.   

 

Rob Schoeber stated, should the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board decide to recommend the lease,  

the next step would be for the zoo concept to be incorporated into the Parks Master Plan, which will then 

be presented to City Council for approval.  

 

 

Item 4: City Council Update  

Bruce Hill provided a brief City Council update, stating the Council recently directed staff to prepare a 

resolution allowing the City to opt out of the retail distribution of medical marijuana.  Mr. Hill also 

discussed the stadium improvement and public safety projects, stating both could potentially be funded 

through Certificates of Participation.  

 

 

Item 5:  Project Updates 
Mike Vendegna reported the Hawthorne restroom project will open for bids September 23, 2010. The 

project is being funded by a CBDG grant.  

 

Rob Schoeber discussed the new “Yard of the Month” program. Nomination forms are published in the 

Daily Sentinel.  

 

 

Item 6:  Future Meeting Agenda 

Parks Master Plan 

 

 

Item 7:  Adjourn 

Meeting adjourned at 1:20 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Tressa Fisher 

Administrative Specialist 
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